
 

 

EAA Chapter 465 

Meeting Minutes for February 12, 2020 

 

This meeting was held at the Terminal Mezzanine at the Paso Robles Airport. Second meeting of the Year! 

Meeting Called to Order - President, David Fretwell called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM. 

Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes - Gordon Heinrich’s moved to accept the prior meeting minutes and Bill Siegel gave the 2nd. 

Attendees - 10 Active Members, 4 New Members Mark Scarbrough, Greg Lemons, Sean Thomas (Student), and Friend Kai Pauls and 2 Young 

Eagle Cecelia Hepburn & Talulah Frontera.   

Treasurer Report - 36 Active Member with close to 308 Young Eagles on the books. The chapter has about $943.17 in checking and $220.00 in 

Scholarship fund at this time. Dale put out a reminder that annual chapter dues need to be paid in January 31.  

Approval of Treasurer Report - Kendall Pearson moved to accept the Treasurer Report and Bill Siegel gave the 2nd. 

Approval of VMC Club - Marc Mars Approved VMC Club Darrell Radford gave the 2nd. First meeting to begin March 11, 2020 at 6PM. 

Meeting Adjourned - Kendall Pearson moved to adjourn meeting and Jonnie Via gave the 2nd. The meeting was 

adjourned at 9:15 PM. 

 

Old Business:  

• Bill Siegel Re-Iterated: Ray Scholarship Program - EAA obtained a grant of $10,000 for chapters that are selected to have a Young Eagle complete the whole flight 
training program. Bill Siegel, Dave and Kendall are working on the application. If our chapter is selected, then we can pick a Young Eagle and apply for a fully paid flight 

training. This is a highly competitive task to obtain the scholarship grant and they are working up the proposal and putting together a comprehensive plan on how to grade 
the future applicant. SUBMITTED APPLICATION! 

• Future Fly Outs - The chapter is trying to do one each quarter. There was much discussion about Catalina being a destination for one of them. Tony Gaspar will be hosting 
trips on even months of the year on the second Saturdays of the month.  Landing fee is $25. Bus fee to town of Avalon is $35. Suggestion is to “Purchase yourself a life 
jacket”! The flight is and 170 miles straight shot over Santa Barbara + 70 additional miles to go around Islands. Other Future Fly Outs: Mohave (1-hr away), Big Bear, El 

Castle Air Force Base, or Merced Etc.  TONY GASPAR hosted a successful Fly-out to Catalina. 

• Gift of Ultralight - Kendall Pearson told us about a company that he called to ask questions about our Ultralight gift and they offered to purchase it from us? We are going 
to look into it further. Ultralight/Maintenance Day February 15, 2020 

• Young Eagles Free Flight Event May 23 - Bill Siegel will be in charge of Event! 

• Go Fund Me Website - Bill Siegel will be in charge of creating the EAA 465 Go Fund Me Website. Kendall Pearson moved to look into trying a Go Fund Me and Marc 
Dart gave the 2nd. 

• Free Movie Jan 25 at 9:00AM - Dave Fretwell shared with us information about the must see “Spirit of Saint Lewis” featuring Jimmy Stewart at the Galaxy Colony 
Square 10 Theaters in Atascadero Hosted by: Brad Eaton and the Estrella Warbird Museum! 

• EAA Boot Camp Feb 22 - Dave Fretwell shared with us information about the one-day seminar for Board Members and Chapter Members. The same people who are 
involved in the scholarship are involved in the boot camp. 

• Nonprofit Group Meet-Ups for Coffee at Denny’s - 645.EAAchapter.org , JrPilotsInc.org, EWarbirds.org etc. 

New Business: 

• Ray Scholarship Program - EAA obtained a grant of $10,000 for chapters that are selected to have a Young Eagle complete the whole flight 
training program. Bill Siegel, Dave Fretwell and Kendall Pearson are working on the application. If our chapter is selected, then we can pick a Young 
Eagle and apply for a fully paid flight training. This is a highly competitive task to obtain the scholarship grant and they are working up the proposal 
and putting together a comprehensive plan on how to grade the future applicant. WAITING TO FIND OUT IF OUR CHAPTER  HAS BEEN 

SELECTED FOR RAY SCHOLARSHIP! Plus looking into  Local Funding 

• Future Fly Outs - TONY GASPAR hosted a successful Fly-out to Catalina. The next Fly-out was discussed to be Mohave or Columbia 

• Young Eagles Free Flight Event May 23 - Bill Siegel will be in charge of Event! Talked about having booths to support other local nonprofit 
businesses! 

• Gift of Ultralight - Ultralight/Maintenance Day February 15, 2020 

• Visit Cloud Clippers Field Saturday February 22, 2020 -  All EAA adult and youth members are invited to come to their flying field on Saturday, 
February 22, 2020 form 9AM to 1PM.  They will have a trainer/ buddy box set up if you would like to give it a try, also a wide variety of airplanes. If 
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you have any questions please give Ron Steinberger a call at (805) 674-5749 or email RESteinberger782@gmail.com The Club also has a 

model kit available and may be willing to work with some of our Young Eagles and their parents to get it built and flying!!! 

• EAA Boot Camp Feb 22 - Dave Fretwell shared with us information about the one-day seminar for Board Members and Chapter Members. The 
same people who are involved in the scholarship are involved in the boot camp.  Many members such as Dave Fretwell, Dale Ramey and Angelia 

Hepburn are attending the Boot Camp. 

• BONANZA FLY-IN Thursday, April 30 - Sunday, May 3, 2020  

• SOUTHERN & CENTRAL CALIFORNIA FLY-IN  Join us in Paso Robles for a one-day event centered at the Estrella Warbirds & Race 

Car Museum www.ewarbirds.org which has the highest tourism visit rate on the central cost after Hearst castle!!! Hosted by Paso Robles 

EAA Chapter 465 on Sunday Oct 11, 2020 

• New Web Page - Created by Dave Fretwell 

• Nonprofit Group Meet-Up for Coffee at Denny’s  -  645.EAAchapter.org , JrPilotsInc.org, EWarbirds.org etc. 

• EAA CH 465 VMC Club Created by Marc Dart - First meeting to begin March 11, 2020 at 6PM  Members:  #1 Marc Dart - Club Organizer, #2 
Dave Fretwell, #3 Bill Siegel, #4 Kendall Pearson - CFI Licensed, #5 Mark Scarbrough, #6 Tom Troxel. 

Program: 

• Presentation by Dave Nutile on the developments in avionics and an amazing tour of his avionics business! 

• INFO By Kendall Pearson shared his recent experience with an air traffic controller while flying - He asked the controller a question regarding his 
ADSB compliant aircraft device and the air controller asked him what is an ADSB.  Kendall was shocked that the particular air controller he was 

talking to did not know what ADSB meant.  After putting a call into a higher up, Kendall was informed that many controllers haven’t gotten a lot of 
training about the ADSB. Kendall asked how would you know if I am ADSB compliant and he was told that they can only see his aircraft’s ADSB’s 
blimp on the radar. GOOD INFO TO KNOW!!! 
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